
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111 

CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED  
ELECTRONICALLY DELIVERED 

December 18, 2019 

Paul Van Den Heuvel,  
Vice President & Gen Counsel 
Mercy Health Corporation 
2400 N. Rockton Ave 
Rockford, IL 61103 

Re: Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act 
Permit #17-001- Mercy Health Hospital and Medical Center - Crystal Lake – MOB 
Permit #17-002 - Mercy Health Hospital and Medical Center – Hospital   

Dear Mr. Van Den Heuvel: 

On June 20, 2017 the State Board approved the two permits referenced above.  Since that time the State 
Board has not required post permit reporting because of the ongoing litigation.   This letter is a reminder 
going forward that these reports are to be submitted.  

Two annual progress reports are due on these two projects by June 20, 2020 (77 ILAC 1130.760).  

Two permit renewals will need to be filed to extend the completion date of November 30, 2020 for these 
two projects (77 ILAC 1130.740).   

Two financial commitment notices for these two projects is due with the filing of the annual progress reports 
on June 20, 2020 (77 ILAC 1130.720).    

If the financial commitment can not be made by that time an extension of the financial commitment period 
will need to be filed for each project (77 ILAC 1130.730).     

If there are any alterations to these projects alterations to the permit need to be submitted (77 ILAC 
1130.750).    

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff 
at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   

Sincerely, 

Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

Enclosed: Permit Letters for #17-001 and #17-002 

mailto:Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov
mailto:George.Roate@illinois.gov

